
HILLS BOWLING ASSOCIATION
MINUTES
EXECUTIVE MEETING

Monday 5th June 2023 at 7.30pm
Lenswood Bowling Club

1. WELCOME : Meeting opened 7.30 pm.
2. PRESENT : T. Stephen, D. Fuda, A. Reynolds, Mike Guerin, Barry Lenny.
3. APOLOGIES : Val Deeble, Adrian Pobke
4. Minutes of last meeting 17.4.23 accepted.

5. Treasurer’s report – Adrian unable to attend but provided brief report by email – only activity since AGM is payment of $272.03 for engraving, and $8.61 interest – cheque account balance of $7,792.93.

6. General business:

· General discussion re new food safety and handling requirements.  Number of online courses available for both supervisors and handlers.  The supervisor’s course must be a nationally approved and accredited course, will cost between about $100 - $200 – cheaper non accredited courses are available, including those for people who are only occasional handlers of food.  Need to be wary of the requirements of each course ie cheaper ones may require physical observation report, or current employment in the food industry.  Also some misinformation being provided by Department of Health.  Bottom line is that we have forewarned clubs of the new requirements – up to each club now to make their own enquiries and decisions.  Will  not be the role of the HBA to monitor/enforce.
· Programming.  TS draws everyone’s attention to the BSA Calendar of events released in April – and has commenced preparing the HBA Calendar.  We still have significant obstacles presented by National and BSA events which prevent us scheduling pennants or events on those days. Can not clash with National Over 60s team events 8-11 October because we have four players from three different clubs involved (N. Mansell-Lobethal, S. Tarr-Uraidla, S. Hutchinson-Hahn, S. Maddern-Hahn).  Thursday 12th October OK, could start Ladies pennants as neither Sue or Sue play in our Thursday comp – but Saturdays and Wednesdays can not start until after that ie Saturday 14th and Wednesday 18th.

· President’s Cup.  General discussion. Dora would like to promote the event this year in the hope of attracting two more teams – could have six teams of five players, would only require six rinks, so all venues could accommodate the matches.  Dichotomy is whether we target better bowlers, or encourage all bowlers – all agreed that it is good to have a mix like last year.  Some discussion around arranging additional sponsorship to increase prize money.  Committee did not support a club based format.  MG suggests that we encourage each club to nominate four players ie two upper level, and two developing players. 
· Rules review.  MG willing to form a subcommittee to review current match rules (and may also be able to look at Constitution).  Expressions of interest will be called for, probably need any recommendations no later than the August delegates meeting.

· Any other business:

· MG – seeks clarification of role of committee members and best way to support HBA.

· MG – discussion re allocation/spending of HBA funds, whether funds can be allocated to services such as arranging coaching courses or other events which may encourage/attract bowlers.

· MG – whether liaison between players and HBA can be improved.

Next meeting: 
· Executive – Monday 3rd July 2023 at 7.30pm at Lenswood BC (*if required).
· Delegates – AGM Monday 17th July 2023 at 7.30pm at Lenswood BC.

Meeting closed: 9.00pm.

